## **APPOINTMENT OF BOARD TREASURER**

<u>Detail</u>: At its July 17 regular meeting, the Board unanimously voted to retain retiring Ron Vratil as Board Treasurer until his replacement was named, at which time the Board would appoint a replacement. At the August 14 regular Board meeting, the Trustees unanimously accepted Dr. Heilman's recommendation to appoint Mark Dean to the new position of Dean of Administration, replacing Ron Vratil.

<u>Recommendation</u>: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees of Barton County Community College appoints Mark Dean, Dean of Administration, to replace Ron Vratil as Treasurer of the Board, effective immediately.